










August 23rd, 2019

Dear Students,


Welcome back to school!  I am so thrilled to be here with you beginning your 8th grade year!  This will be a very important year for you all.  The theme for this year’s class will revolve around Social Justice and standing up for yourselves and others when you see wrong happening in the world.  You will not only learn to find your own voice this year, but it is my hope you will use your voices to speak up for others who may be less fortunate than all of you.  

Before I dive in too much about my hopes for this year, I’d like to share a little about myself so you can get to know me better.  This is my 13th year teaching in the Novato Unified School District, and my 9th year teaching at Sinaloa.  I love being here at Sinaloa on such a beautiful campus surrounded by such incredible people!  When I am not at school teaching or planning, I enjoy spending time with my friends and family. I have one sister and 2 brothers and we are all very close (I’m the oldest).  I also love being outdoors and going camping whenever I have the chance. I love being out in nature and find that it helps to soothe my soul and put things in a larger perspective for me. I love all animals…yes even snakes and spiders so if you ever see a spider or insect crawling across the room I will rescue it and return it to nature.  That means there is a no kill policy in my room, no matter how creepy or crawly it is!  I also love writing poetry, playing competitive tennis (I was on the college tennis team at UC Santa Cruz for 4 years), painting, practicing my cello and the piano and cooking a great meal!

So here’s a little bit about my summer.  I had lots of time to myself.  I read many good books and took my dogs on walks.  I live in Petaluma and have two rescue dogs.  Their names are Bob and Kaia.  My mom rescued Kaia out of a wood pile when she was just a few months old and I adopted her before she was sent off the pound.  Then I adopted Bob from a rescue group that rescues dogs from South Korea because they eat dog there.  (He spent the first year of his life in a cage waiting to be eaten)!  As you can probably imagine he has many adjustment issues but he has come a long way already. It took me 3 months to get him to trust me enough to put a collar on him and how he spoons me in bed each night. He looks like a white wolf (which has always been my favorite animal) but with a name like Bob (which he came with), it’s hard to take him seriously at times.

Right as summer began my mom flew up from Riverside in Southern California to visit with my new nephew.  He is 2 ½ now and his name is Ethan.  It was so fun being an aunt!  I don’t get to see him much because he lives down south so it was really great to get to know him better.  We walked downtown daily and he had his first camping trip with me!  We pitched a tent together and he thought that was the greatest thing invented.  I grew up in Southern California in Riverside, where most of my family still lives now.  Both my sister who just turned 36 and my brother who is 31 live down there.   My youngest brother who is 26, lives in Santa Cruz and is trying to start his own construction business there.

In the middle of summer, I attended the AVID summer institute in Sacramento with a few of my colleagues, so I could get trained in more AVID strategies.  I learned so much from the workshops and can’t wait to implement some of it so that I can make learning more engaging and fun for all of you!  That’s one of the reasons I love being a teacher, because it means I get to learn something new every day.
The last few weeks of summer I went to Tahoe on the North shore with my boyfriend of 3 year  It was nothing short of spectacular.  I stayed at an Air B&B across from the towering, majestic mountains at Squaw valley. I went on some of the most beautiful hikes I’ve ever been on, went kayaking at Emerald Bay (took a kayak out to the island in the middle and hiked up it) and river rafting down the Truckee river (everywhere I got out of the raft, fish were nibbling on my toes). On the way up to Tahoe and on the way back home, I stopped off at Donner Lake and did some hiking and swimming at the lake.  The water was turquoise blue and transparent. I also got to trek through 2 incredible disc golf courses because that is what my boyfriend Justin loves to do!

This summer has been filled with wonderful memories for me, but I’m happy to be back to start the school year off with all of you!  Here are some of my hopes as your 8th grade teacher this year.

1. I hope to make learning as exciting and as fun as possible!  Learning to me is not about how much I can teach you out of a text book, but rather what kind of morals and values I can help instill in you so that you become better human beings.  I love being creative and hope to find ways to make learning relevant and meaningful for all of you!  I like to imagine that if I wouldn’t want to learn what I’m teaching, then all of you won’t want to partake in the learning, so on that note, I have many creative projects planned for this year and new ideas for teaching.  
2. I want you all to become critical thinkers in an age where digital technology is taking that away from you.

3. I want this year to be a place where we can learn together and grow together.  I hope to instill in all of you a love for learning, to teach you to question things that don’t make sense, to inspire you to stand up to injustices and be the voice for the voiceless.  You are the generation of the future and must find ways to help preserve our future by taking care of the only planet we have.  

4. I want you to think of this class as a small family.  We must care deeply about every person in this room and recognize that we are all coming from different places, physically and emotionally.  We are on this journey together and it will be better if we are united together through it all.

5. I hope that each day you walk into my room, you will come with a positive attitude, have respect for one another and for me, and come ready to work hard but laugh hard too.  
These are the things that will make this a great year for all of us.  I hope that as we embark on this 8th grade journey together, this year will be one of your most challenging, demanding, successful and memorable.  I can’t wait to see what this year brings!  Here’s to a fantastic year together!   

Sincerely,

Your 8th grade English and History teacher, Ms. Werner

_________________________________________________________________________________________

Assignment: Now it’s time to get to know all of you!  I am laying out the minimum requirements for your letter assignment to me, but please realize that the more you tell me about yourself, your interests, your insecurities, your thoughts and feelings, I will know you that much better and we will connect on a deeper level.  
Minimum requirements for this assignment: Your letter will need to be a minimum of 3 paragraphs with a proper greeting and closing. typed, single spaced and Times New Roman 12 point font.
Paragraph 1 – Tell me a little about who you are. (This might include your hobbies, family members, pets, your core values/morals, passions, dreams, characteristics, quirks, fears, insecurities etc.)

Paragraph 2 – Tell me a little about your summer. (Where did you travel? What did you do at home? What experiences did you have?) Please don’t tell me you didn’t do anything but sleep and play video games…really think about memories that you made this summer with others or on your own.
Paragraph 3 – Tell me about your expectations for your last year here in 8th grade. (What do you look forward to learning about/what are you nervous or scared about?  What do you hope to achieve by the end of the year?  What have you heard about me and/or this class?  What goals do you have for yourself? Etc.) 

Total points: 50
Due on: ___________________________________

